Nursery Guidelines

Our Mission: Children develop their first impressions of church and God while in the nursery.  Babies and toddlers learn to trust other caring adults will take care of their needs at church.  Happy times playing with new friends at church builds a desire to do and learn more.  This soon expands to associating God and Jesus with the good feelings they have being at church.  This is a vital children’s mission within our own church family. The worship childcare team’s service providing the most safe and loving environment for babies and toddlers gives their parents peace of mind so they can fully hear the word of Christ while in worship.
Arrival: Nursery workers need to arrive in the nursery 15 minutes before the start of the service.  However, we ask that those providing care for the 10:30 service to arrive at 10:10 AM to allow the Sunday school staff to pick up their own children in a timely manner.  Please keep in mind that parking at this time is sometimes at a premium and to plan accordingly. Arriving early helps to ease the transition from one set of caretakers to the next, making the transition much more comfortable for children and their parents.

Nametags: Please remember to wear your nametag.  We frequently have visitors or new families to welcome.  If there is a child and or their parents you do not know, introduce yourself to make them feel comfortable leaving their child in your care.  For many families the nursery volunteer is the first person they meet and last person they encounter leaving the church.  When a family leaves First Church with a positive impression from our nursery, they will know our commitment to sharing Christ’s love with children.  Photo nametags are now being used for Sunday school and will be taken for worship childcare providers in the future. 

Greeter Station: All children sign in and sign out, as they arrive and leave, at the greeter station.  The greeter monitors the pager system and is the back up person for anything the childcare providers may need while on duty.  This allows childcare providers the ability to devote their attention to the children.  The greeter has the ability to check on children for parents, deliver forgotten diaper bags, and make sure each room is staffed properly.  Once a parent has said goodbye to their child, only the greeter should enter the room during the hour. It can be upsetting for young children, adjusting being in the nursery, when parents are in and out of the room.  Gently remind parents that although this might not be upsetting to their child, it may be for other children in the room.  The greeter may want to consider using the back door between the two-year-old room and the toddler room to enter the toddler room.  Children look for their parents to return at the door from which they left the room.

Pagers: Pagers are available for parents at the greeter station.  Please encourage parents to get a pager if they are at all concerned about how their child will respond to being in the nursery.  Be sure that parents give you a guideline for how long they feel is appropriate for their child to fuss.

Please check that pagers are turned off when they are returned.

Labels: Use the three-part label system.  Have the parent complete the label. One sticker is the child’s nametag. The other sticker is for their diaper bag.  The third is for the parent to keep. Please make sure that all items the children bring with them are labeled (i.e. cups, diaperbags etc.).  If these are not labeled please use the white labels provided in the supply box.  If necessary, make nametags using these labels and place them on the child’s back.  Special reminder labels for potty training and food allergies are in the supply box.  

Supplies: Please feel free to use any items stored in the cabinets/drawers labeled Sunday School or worship supplies.  If you notice that supplies are low please let me know and I will order more.  There are snacks available in the supply cupboard.  There is a hand vacuum located in the toddler room for quick crumb clean-up.  

Diapering: Please follow the diapering procedure posted in each class when changing a child’s diaper.  There are disposable gloves and extra diapering supplies available.  All children should be checked every service.  You may want to routinely double check approximately 15 minutes before the end of the service.  Please note diaper checks so they can be reported to parents.  

Youth Helpers: Youth helpers are assigned to serve as helpers to all nursery rooms during the 10:30 service and in the toddler room at the 8:15 service.   Encourage your helpers to play, read stories, color, or draw with the children.  

Stewardship: First Church has many programs, which use the nursery classroom spaces.  Please make every effort to clean up and leave the space better than you found it.  There are many bins and containers for toys.  Please look for the labels on containers.  The climbers in the toddler and two-year-old rooms are for children in these age groups.  Please have the children remove their shoes before climbing. Please do not allow children to take the climbers apart.  Little Friends Nursery School is an outreach mission of First Church.  Please have the children respect any artwork or projects that may be on display or in reach.   

Parents: Please be sure to keep parents informed about their child’s experience while in the nursery.  Keep comments brief and informative.  Be sure to find out parents’ wishes regarding special feeding, comforting, or care concerns and how long they will allow their child to cry before being notified.  Please remember to be sensitive to the feelings of our new parents.  It is very hard to leave a child with someone you do not know well.  Reassure moms and dads that they can peek in the window later and that you will locate them if their child has not stopped crying within ten minutes.

Above all, thank you for your dedication to the safety and wellbeing of the children in this ministry.   Your love and the time, which you put into this service, are greatly appreciated!   

Kimberly Vensel, Director of Children’s Ministries, 766-4611 x102,

kidscount@fumchurch.com

